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At their meeting yesterday afternoon, the Prime Minister and
the Chancellor discussed the question of whether, and when,
Cabinet should have a discussion on economic policy. The Chancello:
suggested that it would be a good idea to have, say, 4 economic
policy discussions a year; when foreign affairs was on the
Cabinet agenda every week, it seemed unreasonable to many
colleagues that there should never - or hardly ever - be
anything on economic policy. He thought a commitment of some
kind to have a discussion every three months would help to
mollify some of the critics within the Cabinet. He suggested
that there should be a first discussion either at the‘meeting
at which the PESC guidelines were to be discussed, or possibly
at the meeting prior to that discussion. This would mean either
economic policy and PESC on 30 April, or economic policy on
30 April and PESC on 7 May. He proposed to set out his proposals
in a minute in the next few days.

The Prime Minister expressed some doubts about the wisdom
of having a regular economic policy discussion; but she was
prepared to contemplate a discussion in conjunction with the
discussion of the PESC guidelines.
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